TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 2, 2017

The Town Council met October 2, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight Neil Benson
Chasity Chapman Marilyn Collins
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave the
invocation.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the minutes from September 18, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Planning Commission minutes from
September 7, 2017 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Swedish Fest minutes from September
11, 2017 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman and
Crumpton.

Mayor Hight reported the electrical in the park has been completed with the updates.
Old Business

Mayor Hight reported he has a new quote on the tree removal on Summit St. from Danny
Tree Service for $1500.00 and that includes the cleanup.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve Danny Tree Service for $1500.00 for the
removal of the tree on Summit St. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman and Crumpton.



Mayor Hight reported the closing Mary St. would cost a lot of money and he had spoken
with some of the residents and they didn’t want to close it. Mayor stated they are going to
put asphalt millings on it.

New Business

Mayor Hight reported that the Storm Shelter contract was completed, but he need the
approval from the Council to get a loan to cover the Town part. The Town part would be
25% upfront, 50% and 25% at completion. He stated FEMA would reimburse the Town
but it may take a little longer.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Mayor to get a loan for the Storm
Shelter. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman and Crumpton.
Report from Department Heads

Chief Barnett had nothing to report at this time.

Phillip Porter had nothing to report at this time.

Terry Jackson reported and gave the Council a copy of the bids for Trucks and Mini X.
Council Member Littleton moved to approve bids from Stokes on 3 Dodge trucks for
$96,518.00, and Takeuchi Cap Mini X for $41,780.00. Council Member Crumpton
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Littleton, Chapman and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported on some leaks they have had.

Mayor Hight asked about Jones St. Terry reported they have completed and should be
coming back to pick up the signs.

Terry also stated the garbage truck is slow, but should get better.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reported she got Rux Carter Insurance to give the Town a
quote on the Town Insurance. She stated Mayor Hight and herself had met with Rux and
went over everything and the savings would be around $9000.00. Mayor Hight suggested
the Town go with Rux Carter Insurance.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve Rux Carter Insurance. Council Member
Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Chapman and Crumpton.



Council Member Chapman moved to approve the bills, transfer funds and financial
statement. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, and
Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



